

Jaunty Park Golf Society

Minutes of October Meeting held in Hollin Bush 06/10/2011

Attendance - Martin Shaw, Steve Fletcher, Rob Knight, David Thickett, Alan Taylor, Mark Ridgway, Andy Thickett, Simon Fairfax, Andrew Hobson, Danny Smith, Barry Ledger, Graham Allen

Apologies: - Phil Renshaw, Craig Jackson, Eddie Crapper, Dennis Mettam, Steve Horton +unknown person (AT didn't recognise number)

Robert Knight chaired the meeting. Meeting opened at 8.05pm

Minutes of last meeting accepted as a true record by:

Proposed: Steve Fletcher / Seconded: Alan Taylor

Matters arising from previous meeting

AT queried why proposals for AGM need to be in writing 1 month before (i.e. today).

RK advised that he believed this request was put in to try and reduce the time the AGM takes as it is anticipated that it will be a long one due to the proposals already submitted. It was agreed that any proposals need to be with PR before the AGM commences – preferably by giving these to him prior to the actual meeting date.

Secretary's comments

Absent due to holiday

Captain's comments

Absent

President's comments

Thanks to Andy for arranging the matchplay event as Roundwood. All players enjoyed the day and it is definitely something we should consider in the future.

Next medal is at Tapton on 23/10 and GA to attempt new SIV online booking facility. Graham mentioned that in future this way of booking tee-times may be problematic as the online system needs full names of all players playing on each time and there was concern that if people didn't turn up the golf course may request the green fees for people booked onto play even if they don't attend.

If Graham was unsuccessful booking online he would contact the usual SIV members to attempt the booking process as per normal procedures.

Treasurer's report

Craig was absent due to work commitments but did send RK a text to pass on his

thanks to AT for the recent golf day and he would be present at the next medal to collect subs.

Note to Craig for next medal / meeting. Concern was raised in regards to a suspicion that a few members may be close to going into arrears (i.e. over 8 weeks) which could result in them being removed from the society. Could these people be targeted prior to next meeting if at all possible?

Handicap secretary's report

Andy apologised but he has not had time due to other commitments to print off the latest medal results, GOY points and up-to-date handicaps. AT will make sure these are available for viewing at the next medal.

AT thanked all members for their attendance at Roundwood and he hoped all players enjoyed the day.

A O B

BL queried difference between booking times online as opposed to phone. GA advised that the online facility enables you to now book 15 days in advance (phone only 9 days).

DT requested any comments or suggestions regarding JPGS website to be sent to him.

GA requested that both AGM proposals from him submitted at the last meeting to be discarded and removed from website.

AT AGM proposal 1: keep handicaps as they currently are but remove the automatic 1 shot drop for winning a medal or major.

Proposed: Andy Thickett / Seconded: Robert Knight

AT AGM proposal 2: increase of all handicaps based on length of time in the society against the number of shots dropped whilst a member. Maximum rise would be 5 (exception for Dennis). Full details of proposal in written submission.

Proposed: Andy Thickett / Seconded: David Thickett

Meeting closed: 9.35pm

Next meeting: Hollin Bush, Thursday 3 November at 7.30 pm.

Please note the next meeting is the AGM so please make every effort to attend and please note earlier starting time due to agenda and the time this may take